HOLCOMBE ROGUS PARISH COUNCIL
Clerk – Mrs Leslie Findlay

c/o Ayshford House, Westleigh, Tiverton Devon EX16 7HL

Tel: 01884 820424      Email: clerk@holcomberogus-pc.gov.uk 
Whiteball Quarry






19th July 2022
Application number – BGX/DCC/4312/2022

Variation of conditions of minerals planning permission No DCC/3019/2010 under Section 73 of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 to vary current date for completion of operations/restoration to 30th of June 2032 plus revisions of restoration scheme.

Dear Mr Grubb,

Further to your letter of 29th June the Parish Council has now considered the above application and have the following comments:

1. The Parish Council found confusing the plans accompanying the Application in relation to the boundaries of the Application Site. The planning application boundary plan No. D115102.020.002     shows only Lindley A and B lagoons within the Application Site. The site restoration plan shows Lindley A and B lagoons and also Redhill Lagoon and the red edging is stated to indicate the “Application Boundary “

It is assumed that, given that the planning application is made under section 73 of the 1990 Act, the current application (subject to any approved changes) will, if granted, lead to the issue a new planning permission covering all of the Whiteball Quarry operations including Redhill Lagoon and will reimpose all conditions in the 2010 Permission and any other relevant permission in relation to Redhill Lagoon subject to any changes approved as part of the current application.

2. The conditions should include, in particular, a restriction on operating hours as per the 2010 Permission and a restriction on any blasting.

3. The Parish Council notes the proposed changes to the restoration scheme and subsequent maintenance of the restored areas for five years. The Parish Council ask DCC to consider requiring a longer-term maintenance period of the restored areas including the transfer of restored land to a conservation body with the availability of public amenity access.

4.The Parish Council considers that, if feasible, it would be beneficial, in view of climatic conditions, to extend the wetland areas currently envisaged by the restoration scheme.

5. DCC should please consider requiring the Applicant to enter into a Section 106 Agreement in support of its restoration and associated obligations and requiring appropriate security for the performance of its obligations.

Yours sincerely

Leslie Findlay 
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